Walden Woods 

     Board of Directors Meeting                                                
April 29, 2009

Present:  Beth Goulet, Warren Johnson, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, Charles Wimberly, and      

                 Frank Goeckler of Elite Property Management
Member Absent:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Joe Palladino, Jay Malave 
Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the March 25, 2009 meeting were approved as circulated.

Financial Report
See previously distributed report.

Property Manager Report
· Pool deck replacement-completed.
· Cabana painting and repairs-the painting will be done after the Memorial Day party and the carpentry work will start earlier.

· Pool opening-facility has been prepared for summer.  The plan is to install the phone line on April 30 and the final inspection will be on May 14.

· Pool attendants-Lauren Atwater and her sister are unable to cover all of the needed hours.  Bob Ellis will be asked to advertise in the community for anyone interested in covering the hours.
· Stone walls-Frank is still pursuing; trying to contact the stone mason used by CWD.

Committee Reports

Environmental
Beavers-Warren Johnson distributed photos depicting the damage done by the beavers (attached to minutes). Members of the committee installed wiring around five trees as a means of protection from the beavers.  The cost for metal posts and wire was $118.00. If this is successful, the committee would like to continue with five more trees. (Will need more posts; have enough wire). There would be an additional cost of about $30.00. Still waiting for permission for a nuisance trapping license. It was pointed out that even if the beavers are removed, others will come. 
Downed silt fences-the committee is concerned that the effectiveness of the Vortex units is reduced because of erosion occurring in the area of the downed fences. Storm water picks up silt as it flows out of the retention pond at Scarlet Lane and into the big pond. The three fences are knocked down and not functioning.  They should be replaced if still needed to slow the storm water outflow.  If no longer needed for erosion control, they should be removed because they are unsightly in their present condition.
Walking Trail sign-was knocked down and has been replaced.
Poison ivy-will ask Russo to spray.

Thanks to all volunteers and the Social Committee for their efforts on Earth Day.

Buildings and Grounds

Spring work has commenced.  

The barrel planters at the pool are beginning to rot.  They need to be replaced with a sturdier material. Deb Giampola will pursue and will also purchase plants that will be in place prior to Memorial Day.

The grass on the green is full of dandelions and dry patches.  Russo will be notified.
Standards
AAI system is working well.
Meeting House
April has been a very busy month.  
The eight arm and side chairs were recovered by Connie Sidley and Polly Ellis. 
Front doors need to be adjusted; Frank will pursue.

The screens need to be washed and re-installed.  Will be done by the Board.

A CO monitor has been plugged into the outlet near the basement door.
Welcome

One visit in Country Walk with several others in the near future.  The committee continues to need more volunteers.
Social
Earth day was successful.

May 9-kite flying

May 15-game night

May 24-pool party.  Deck furniture will be in place and the fountain will be running.  Charles Wimberly will check with Deb Giampolo to be sure the flowers will be planted by then.
Communications
There still is no-one interested in taking over the newsletter. One homeowner had shown some interest, but has not followed through.
Web-site Bulletin Board-good response from homeowners.

A letter was read and presented to Bob Ellis to thank him for all his hard work in producing the Walden Woods Newsletter.
Homeowners’ Forum

C. Bryant of Scarlet Lane was concerned that repairmen were on the property after dark with no notice to the homeowners.
B. Ellis of Morning Glory Circle asked if the clothesline issue had been resolved and it had. He also was interested in the outcome of Barry Towers’ meeting with the Windsor Police regarding speeding along Walden Meadow Blvd. Barry said the police would step up surveillance and be more visible.

B. Farmer of Scarlet Lane asked if the wire around the trees is a safety hazard.  It is galvanized and safe. 

Old Business

Conservancy/Council Property Definition-the Board (along with interested homeowners) are meeting to determine the boundaries of the various councils and common elements.  This will be helpful when planning budgets, allocating maintenance fees, etc. The next meeting will be on May 7 at 7pm at the Meeting House.
Development Rights-three Board members will be meeting with Eli Pecthold to formulate a plan to structure the extension of CWDs development rights. Once agreed upon, it will be presented 
to the Board for approval and then presented to the community for approval.  In order for it to pass, 80% of the residents will need to approve.

Collection of Common Fees and Assessments-a proposal was presented and approved by the Board. It was approved with the last sentence on page 2 deleted. (This process may be…). (attached to minutes)  Elite Management will send a copy to each homeowner and Bob Ellis will add to web-site. 
New Business
Tag sales-homeowners continue to be interested.  Will be discussed at the individual council meetings. Will also discuss the possibility of individual tag sales for those homeowners who are moving.
Picking up after animals-continues to be a problem and will ruin the lawns.  It is an enforcement issue and B. Ellis will send out another appeal with emphasis on curbing the animals. 
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Conservancy will be held on Wednesday, May 27 at 6:30pm; executive session at 6pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

